INDIAN RIVER FARMS WATER CONTROL DISTRICT

BOARD OF SUPERVISORS

Indian River Farms Water Control District
Sept 10, 2020
The monthly meeting of the Board of Supervisors was held in the office of the District in Vero Beach, Florida, Thursday, September 10, 2020 at 2:00 O’clock P.M.  

Those present were Supervisors William Barker Sr., Mark Tripson, and Bobby Lindsey; Michael O’Haire, O’Haire Quinn Chartered; Marvin Carter, Carter Associates, Inc.; Jill Grimaldi, Kimley-Horn; and David E. Gunter, Secretary.
Supervisor Lindsey called the meeting to order at 2:00 P.M. and called for approval of the minutes of August regular meeting. On motion duly made and carried, the minutes of the previous meeting were approved as submitted. Cash on hand as of August 31, 2020 was given as $1,612,764.40.
On a motion made by Supervisor Barker and second by Supervisor Tripson the following vouchers were approved for payment:
[image: image1.emf]17176Florida Retirement System 6,497.54 $      17199Alro Steel 245.28 $          

17177AT&T 13.50 $           17200AT&T 414.25 $          

17178Shop Payroll 8,002.21 $      17201Supervisors 150.00 $          

17179Office Payroll 5,005.74 $      17202O'Haire, Quinn Chartered 650.00 $          

17180FPL 604.27 $         17203Carter & Associates 650.00 $          

17181Waste Management 128.70 $         17204Robert Blakburn 100.00 $          

17182Carter & Associates 5,286.80 $      17205IRS 5,008.28 $       

17183Don Mullanack 430.00 $         17206David E Gunter 606.09 $          

17184Cole Auto Supply 689.48 $         17207Treasure Coast News 85.50 $            

17185Future Horizons 28,953.70 $     17208De Lage Laden Financial 217.22 $          

17186Apple Industrial Supply 9.20 $             17209Office Payroll 6,503.51 $       

17187Everglades Equipment  392.58 $         17210Shop Payroll 8,810.79 $       

17188I.R. All Fab, Inc 1,159.93 $      17211IRS 5,542.98 $       

17189Turner Industrial Supply 39.30 $           17212Carole Jean Jordan 136.51 $          

17190Total Truck Parts 72.25 $           17213Shop Payroll 1,502.03 $       

17191Pro Gear & Transmission 540.60 $         17214IRS 400.08 $          

17192St. Lucie Battery & Tire 2,616.86 $      17215United Healthcare 86.13 $            

17193Unifirst Corporation 880.67 $         17216Cincinnati Life 147.18 $          

17194Port Consolidated 3,832.81 $      17217Carter & Associates 4,367.50 $       

17195Sprint 582.05 $         17218Don Mullanack 430.00 $          

17196All Rite Water 24.58 $          

17197McMaster - Carr 1,682.76 $     

17198Ez Brew 9.50 $            

67,455.03 $       36,053.33 $      

103,508.36 $    


We have received Five (5) Utility Construction Permit Applications for consideration at the September 10, 2020 Board Meeting.

(1) In conjunction with 58th Avenue roadway improvements, Indian River County Utility Department is requesting permit to replace existing aerial crossing of 20” water main across Sub-lateral A-10-E (69th Street) Canal, within west right-of-way of 58th Avenue, with a new 20” water main, installed by directional bore under said canal.

RECOMMENDATION:   We recommend approval subject to all applicable                              

standard provisos and special conditions. 

(2) Kimley-Horn has submitted a utility construction permit application on behalf of Indian 

       River County Utility Services for Oslo Road utility relocation in conjunction with 

proposed Oslo Road / I-95 interchange construction.   

RECOMMENDATION: We are in process of finalizing our review and requesting additional information, and recommend approval of this request subject to receipt of revised plans with final approval by David Gunter and Carter Associates, Inc. 

(3) Request from AT&T to direct bore one 4” conduit under Sub-lateral C-1 (8th Street)

Canal within the east right-of-way of 90th Avenue.

RECOMMENDATION: We recommend approval of this request subject to all applicable standard provisos and special conditions. 

      (4)  Request from Christopher Schlitt to install water service line over top of existing 

             reinforced concrete to serve 6725 37th Street.

RECOMMENDATION: We recommend approval of this request subject to all             
       applicable standard provisos and special conditions.

       (5)  Request from Ray Sheltra to open cut install water service line crossing Sub- lateral
             A-8-W (49th Street) Canal to serve 6625 49th Street.

            RECOMMENDATION: We recommend approval of this request subject to all 
            applicable standard provisos and special conditions.

On a motion made by Supervisor Tripson and second by Supervisor Barker the above permits were approved.
Superintendent Gunter and Attorney O’Haire reported that Kenwood Village and Waters Edge phase II Subdivisions have been notified of a failed culvert that needs to be replaced.
Waters Edge phase II has retained Attorney Jane Cornett. Attorney O’Haire presented a letter received by Attorney Jane Cornett and his correspondence.
Kenwood Village has not responded at this time.

Attorney O'Haire reported we had been served with notices by an attorney in connection with a drowning that occurred to Mr. Burke on April 10, 2020, behind 'The Beverage Stop'.  Mr. O'Haire advised the Board  he had forwarded the letter concerning Mr. Burke to the District's liability insurance carrier for response.  We have heard nothing further.  It may be that the insurance carrier will report directly to the attorney and James Thatcher, as the 'Natural Parent' of the deceased.
Superintendent Gunter gave updates for ongoing work in the District with no action required by the Board at this time.
There being no further business to come before the District Board, the meeting was adjourned.

       David E. Gunter, Secretary


                      Bobby Lindsey, President

